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COUNCIL ON CAMPUS PLANNING AND USAGE (CCPU)
ANNUAL REPORT TO THE FACULTY SENATE 
2014-2015 ACADEMIC YEAR

Council Members: Kelsey Bryant [Fall semester]& Clayton Rehkemper [Spring semester] (Student Reps), Ray Diez (Chair), Paul Schlag, Brian Stone (Recorder), Julie Lawless, Stacy Betz, Bill Thompson

Ex Officio Members: Scott Coker (Director of Facilities Management), Roger Viadero (Landscape Liaison)

Meeting Dates: Meetings were held the first Friday of each month, from 2:00 p.m. until 3:00 p.m. Meetings during the Fall 2014 semester occurred on September 5, October 3, November 7, and December 5. Meetings during the Spring 2015 semester occurred on February 6, April 3, and May 2. The March 13 meeting was cancelled and could not be re-scheduled.

Summary of Meeting Activities 
CCPU held seven meetings during the 2014-2015 academic year. Minutes of those meetings were posted on the CPPU portion of the Faculty Senate website: http://www.wiu.edu/faculty_senate/committees/facultysenate/ccpu.php. 

The continuing goals of CCPU were to (1) provide a faculty voice for campus projects, (2) support effective communication between university administration and faculty, and (3) address usage and planning concerns brought to our attention. At our meetings, Scott Coker provided regular updates on campus projects and planning. The appointed landscape liaison, Roger Viadero provided updates regarding campus landscaping.

(1) Since the 2012-13 academic year, CCPU has served as a faculty voice in the process of updating the campus master plan through meetings with consultants from SmithGroup JJR. During the 2014-15 academic year CCPU continued serving as a faculty voice through representation on the Master Plan Implementation Team (MPIT). Ideas generated were sent to Ted Renner, MPIT coordinator.

CCPU members had opportunities to learn about and provide feedback (as was appropriate) on campus projects throughout the year.

(2) Communication between CCPU and Facilities Management (FM) was valuable. Scott Coker, Director of WIU Facilities Management, continued to attend meetings and provide information that led to a better understanding of how FM staff work. We were afforded an opportunity to provide feedback on FM projects shared by Scott. CCPU reinforced the efforts FM is making to keep the campus informed of projects and progress on projects through building reps, building listservs, and other mechanisms.

Scott has facilitated tours of University projects when requested for interested CCPU members and Faculty Senators. He continues to be willing to provide tours of campus facilities and explain projects as they are developed or under construction.

(3) Over the course of the year, members discussed issues relayed to them by the Executive Council of the Faculty Senate. They are as follows: 
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· Intentional Spaces

During 2012-13, CCPU received a concern regarding the lack of designated spaces that those on campus may use for a variety of private actions, including meditation and prayer. CCPU has discussed this issue on several occasions over the past two years without clear resolution.

CCPU has contacted Andrea Henderson, Director of the Office of Equal Opportunity and Access, to determine the appropriateness of having lactation rooms serve as shared spaces. This seems that using the lactation rooms would be possible, but procedural aspects have not been determined. It is likely that modifications to existing forms would be sufficient. Educating/informing those who oversee the lactation rooms of this addition use would be necessary.

During the 2014-15 academic year, a recommendation was drafted and forwarded to the Faculty Senate Executive Council.  The recommendation took into consideration the concerns of shared spaces, procedures for the shared spaces, and oversight.  This was a culmination of nearly three and one half years of discussion and debate.  

CCPU considers the work on this issue completed.

· Universal Design:

The topic of Universal Design was discussed by the CCPU.  No formal action was taken, but it
was the consensus of committee members that universal design should be considered for all 
WIU projects.

Leadership, Membership, and Meetings for 2015-2016 
Brian Stone was elected to serve as Chair for the 2015-2016 school year.  Stacy Betz agreed to
serve as recorder. Council members Ray Diez and Paul Schlag have fulfilled their terms and will be
replaced by Chunying Zhao and Hal Marchand.

A new meeting time will be established for CCPU in the fall.



Submitted by C. Ray Diez, July 23, 2015
